
October 25, 2024

Dear AP Student, Parents, and Guardians:

Congratulations! This school year, you are challenging yourself by taking at least one Advanced
Placement (AP) course. In May, College Board will administer examinations for each AP class. If you
perform well enough on these tests, you could earn college credit!  

All Rush-Henrietta students enrolled in AP courses must take the corresponding exam for the
courses in which they are enrolled. By registering for an AP course, you have committed to taking
the AP examination this year. We will order all AP exams on November 15 for all students enrolled by
College Board’s ordering deadline. There is a fee for each exam, and refunds cannot be given for
exams that have been ordered. Students who fail to pay for their AP exams will have their name
added to the list of students who carry a debt. This may exclude you from purchasing tickets to the
prom or senior ball and could impact your ability to purchase a cap and gown or walk the stage at
graduation. AP exam fees are enclosed.  

The cost for each examination is $99. If you are enrolled in AP Economics you have two exam fees,
one for your microeconomics and a second for your macroeconomics exam. Fee reductions are
available for families that demonstrate financial need as determined by College Board.  Students who
meet income eligibility requirements will not be charged a fee for their AP Exam and will be
automatically registered on MyPaymentsPlus. Please make sure that you have completed the
income-based form available on the district website at https://www.rhnet.org/Page/22 for the
2024-2025 school year.

The 2025 AP exam schedule is also enclosed. You will learn more about testing procedures as we get
closer to examination dates. If you are a student with an IEP, 504, or other circumstance that qualifies
you for testing accommodations, you must request them through College Board several months prior to
the exam date. The deadline to request SSD accommodations is January 24, 2025. Please see your
school counselor if this applies to you.

https://www.rhnet.org/Page/22


Payment Options

Credit Card payments

● Credit card payments for all AP exams will occur through MyPaymentsPlus website
www.mypaymentsplus.com. To use the website, if you do not have an account, you must first
create an account and register. You can start making payments for AP exams on
October 25, 2024 and through November 15, 2024. If you are having trouble creating the
account please come to A-117 (Gold Office). Please use the enclosed flyer for instructions on
how to create an account and pay for exams.

Cash/Check payment

● Payment by cash or check is available as well.  Please submit payment to Mrs. Nguyen’s office
in A-117 (Gold Office). Please make checks payable to Rush-Henrietta Central School
District.  If paying by check, place your student’s name in the “memo” area of the check.  
A receipt will be issued at the time of payment.

If you have questions about the Advanced Placement Program, you may want to examine the College
Board website at www.collegeboard.com. Please contact Mrs. Nguyen at 359-5211 or at
ynguyen@rhnet.org with questions.

Keep up the good work!

Sincerely,

Yajaira Nguyen
Assistant Principal: Student Alpha A-GIA
PSAT/ ACT/ AP Coordinator
359-5211
ynguyen@rhnet.org

http://www.mypaymentsplus.com
http://www.collegeboard.com
mailto:ynguyen@rhnet.org
mailto:ynguyen@rhnet.org




Use MyPaymentsPlus to:
• Make AP Exam payments for all your students, in one transaction under EXAMS

Easy one-time registration:
• Visit www.mypaymentsplus.com

• Follow the on-screen instructions to create an account.

• Add your students using their Student ID number

• If you have any technical questions regarding the MyPaymentsPlus website, please

contact their support team at: (877)237-0946 or via email at:

support@mypaymentsplus.com

http://www.mypaymentsplus.com











